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June 16, 2025
 
Dear Speaker Johnson:
 
We write in the wake of this weekend’s lethal and catastrophic political
violence in Minnesota to urge you to fulfill one of your most fundamental
obligations as Speaker of the House: ensuring Members of Congress can safely
carry out their constitutional duties.
 
As you know, on June 14, 2025, Minnesota State Representative and Speaker
Emerita Melissa Hortman and her husband, Mark, were assassinated in cold
blood. State Senator John Hoffman and his wife, Yvette, were critically injured
after being shot 17 times by the same violent gunman.
 
These shootings were not isolated incidents. Credible threats and acts of
political violence have increased significantly over the last decade. Threats
against Members of Congress have grown by nearly 1,000 percent since 2016.
These incitements, often posed by lone actors motivated by conspiracy theories
and political grievance, are particularly dangerous for Members, their families
and staff while at home in their communities and away from the protective
measures in place at the Capitol.
 
While we differ in many areas related to policy and our vision for America’s
future, Member safety must be an area of common ground. Representatives
from both sides of the aisle have endured assassination attempts that changed
their lives and careers forever. Too many other patriotic public servants have
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left Congress because they no longer felt safe carrying out their duty as elected
officials. We must act to protect each other and preserve this great American
institution.
 
That responsibility starts with you.
 
The Speaker of the House has extensive authority over this institution, both
administratively and legislatively. We strongly urge you to immediately direct
the Sergeant at Arms to take all necessary steps to protect House members
throughout the country. At the same time, it is imperative that we substantially
increase the Member Representational Allowance (MRA) to support additional
safety and security measures in every single office.
 
Thank you for your consideration.
 
Sincerely,

 
 
CC: The Honorable Bryan Steil
Chair, Committee on House Administration

 


